

Department of Education

REGION VIII - EASTERN VISAYAS

May 2, 2024

REGIONAL MEMORANDUM

NO. 5 1 7 s.2024

ACCOMPLISHMENT OF ASSESSMENT SURVEY QUESTIONNAIRE TO KINDERGARTEN TEACHERS

To: Schools Division Superintendents

All Others Concerned

- 1. Pursuant to the attached Advisory dated April 25, 2024 from the Office of the Curriculum and Teaching Strand through the Bureau of Learning Delivery (BLD), this Office through the Curriculum Learning and Management Division (CLMD), hereby requests the Kindergarten teachers in every schools division to accomplish the Assessment Survey Questionnaire through this link bit.ly/UNICEFsurvey1.
- 2. The last day for the accomplishment of this Assessment Survey Questionnaire is on May 6, 2024.
- 3. Immediate dissemination of and compliance with this Memorandum are desired.

EVELYN R. FETALVERO CESO IV
Regional Director

Enclosure: None Reference: None

To be indicated in the Perpetual Index under the following subjects:

ASSESSMENT

KINDERGARTEN

PROGRAM

CLMD-ACA







Address: Government Center, Candahug, Palo, Leyte

Telephone No.: (053) 832-5738 Email Address: region8@deped.gov.ph Website: region8.deped.gov.p Page 1 of 1



Republic of the Philippines

Department of EducationBUREAU OF LEARNING DELIVERY



ADVISORY April 25, 2024



The Curriculum and Teaching Strand through the Bureau of Learning Delivery is in the process of improving the Kindergarten Assessment Package and the Learning Resource Guideboard which are essential materials of an effective teaching and learning delivery. Kindergarten Assessment Package will address teacher's burden in conducting tedious and voluminous segregated sets of assessment tools appropriate for Kindergarten learners. The Learning Resource Guideboard contains standard guidelines that will help teachers, parents, and facilitators in spotting and selecting appropriate supplementary learning resources that are of quality, meaningful, and safe for the Kindergarten learners. This is in partnership with the UNICEF and UP-FLCD team of consultants and experts, namely Ms. Mary Elaine D. Bayta and Asst. Prof. Felicie Nicole DL. Francisco who will gather the assessment survey data.

In this regard, this Office would like to request the Kindergarten teachers in your region/divisions/schools to answer the Assessment Survey through this link bit.ly/UNICEFsurvey1 and the deadline to accomplish is **not later than May 6**, **2024**.

For additional details, please contact Ms. Bayta through her email at mdbayta@up.edu.ph or mobile no. at 09173016625 and/or coordinate with Ms. Forcefina E. Frias, Senior Education Program Specialist through her email at forcefina.frias@deped.gov.ph.

Thank you very much for your continued support and cooperation.















